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Delaware Audubon is providing support and guidance to the grassroots 
group Newark Residents Against the Power Plant (NRAPP), who are 
organizing in opposition to the 279 MW power plant proposed for the 
University of Delaware’s Science, Technology and Advanced Research (UD 
STAR) Campus.   
 

The STAR Campus is located on the site of the former Chrysler plant in 
Newark, and according to UD, was designed to “focus on science, 
technology, engineering and clinical practice in areas ranging from 
biomedicine and biotechnology to alternative energy and environmental 
sustainability.” Instead, the proposed fossil fuel-burning power plant and 
associated data center would seriously damage Delaware’s environment. 
Delaware Audubon, a statewide organization, recognizes the UD power 
plant proposal would have negative impacts throughout the entire region. 
 

The Delaware Audubon Society has a long history of sponsoring and 
fostering environmental groups looking for administrative support. In the 
1970s, Delaware Audubon helped create Tri State Bird Rescue. In more 
recent times, Delaware Audubon has supported the Citizens for Clean 
Power group in Sussex County in their fight for offshore wind power. 
Delaware Audubon supports those community based organizations that 
look to make a positive environmental impact in Delaware through the 
promotion of green business development. 
 

“We at Delaware Audubon agree with the world's top scientists that 
climate change poses an extremely dire threat to birds and biodiversity. 
The challenge remains to think globally while we act locally. All of us at 
Delaware Audubon know that we have to protect the habitats birds need, 
while doing everything we can to reduce greenhouse gas emissions. To 
accomplish this we need to join and support the grassroots efforts of 
groups like NRAPP fighting to combat this global problem in their own back 
yards. Newark is especially important since the residents’ ‘backyard’ is 
Delaware's major University, where we would hope our greatest thinkers 
would look for innovative solutions to this global problem rather than 
fighting for the expansion of the environmentally degrading status quo,” 
says David Carter, Conservation Chair for Delaware Audubon. 
 

NRAPP is a grassroots group that has sprung up in the face of the power 
plant proposed by The Data Centers, LLC (TDC) for construction on the UD 
STAR Campus. 

 

Delaware Audubon Supports Newark Residents Organizing 
Against Proposed Power Plant 
 

Audubon offering guidance and fiscal sponsorship to the  
Newark Residents Against the Power Plant grassroots group 

TDC plans to build a 900,000 square foot facility that 
will house a data center and a 279 MW natural gas 
power plant with the goal of self-generation, and to 
sell additional power to the grid. If built, the power 
plant would be the 5th largest in Delaware, and 
have as much generating capacity as one quarter the 
power generation of the Hope Creek Thermal 
Nuclear Power Plant. 
 

NRAPP's mission is to raise awareness about their 
concerns with residents. Newark is Delaware’s 
second most densely populated city.  Concerns 
include: close proximity to homes, schools, day care 
centers and parks; contribution to global climate 
change; air pollution; noise; safety of natural gas 
pipelines and ammonia storage; lack of community 
involvement, transparency and accountability; 
misleading and contradictory information provided 
by TDC and their representatives; and the political 
influence of power plant supporters. 
 

Donations to fight the proposed power plant can be 
made on Delaware Audubon’s web site: 
www.delawareaudubon.org/nrapp 
 

For the latest news and information, or to download 
flyers and fact sheets, visit: 
www.nonewarkpowerplant.org   
 

 

 
 

For the first time in over a decade, the Delaware 
Audubon web site has been completely redesigned. 

 

Learn about Delaware Audubon, find helpful birding 
and educational resources, or make a donation. 

More new features will be added soon. 
 

Check it out at 

www.delawareaudubon.org 
 



 

 

 

This long, wet winter has revealed some interesting changes in 
Delaware’s wildlife populations.  It was wonderful to see the snowy owl 
venture so far south in search of food.  The coyote has expanded its 
range here, and DNREC’s authorized hunt produced only one kill this 
season.   
 

But as Shakespeare once opined, “Now is the winter of our discontent.” 
 

This past year has not been a good one for environmentalists in Delaware.  We have 
legislators that blindly pursue “jobs” at any expense to the environment, without 
understanding that a healthy environment is also good for our economy.  Their narrow-
minded push for jobs in the short term places our environment—and the health and 
welfare of Delawareans—at risk, without providing a long-term solution to our economic 
problems. They talk from both sides of their mouths, acknowledging the need to address 
global warming and Delaware’s rising tides. Yet they accept the movement of highly toxic 
tar sands oil through our coastal zone.  
 

They talk about NRG abandoning toxic coal at Indian River, as if it was due to some action 
on their part. In reality, the market for coal is shrinking due to the abundance of “fracked” 
natural gas. Many experts believe natural gas is actually more damaging to our 
atmosphere due to its emissions of methane, a far more potent greenhouse gas than 
carbon dioxide.  The politicians also talk about cleaning up our waterways, but refuse to 
require that polluters be a part of the solution.  They talk about cleaning up and reusing 
brownfields, yet they seek replacement businesses that will pollute more than what was 
there before.   
 

It’s the Delaware taxpayer who bears the burden of this.  The Delaware City refinery is 
given pollution emission reduction credits by DEDO for adding more air pollution by rail 
offloading and uploading. The refinery is given tax incentives to restart the plant, while the 
refinery creates a new Master Limited Partnership to save on paying taxes to our 
government.  The refinery is given a pass on modernizing the oldest part of the plant—an 
ancient “once-through” cooling system that kills tens of millions of fish every year—and 
the government is now suggesting Delaware taxpayers should help to achieve this goal.    
 

In Newark, at the University of Delaware’s brand-new STAR campus for cutting edge 
technologies, the University is violating their own strategic “Path to Prominence” plan.  A 
279 MW natural gas power plant is to be installed on this site (see front page), and the 
amount of toxic air emissions to be released completely undermines the University’s goal 
of being “green.” 
 

Continued on next page  
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Delaware Audubon  
 Facebook: 

 

Check in regularly for updates. 
Please “Like” us, and feel free  
to post comments and photos.  

 

Go to:  

facebook.com/deaudubon 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Great Egret illustration by Kirsten Munson 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT, CONTINUED  
These are indeed tough times for environmentalists, but Delaware 
Audubon continues to lead the fight for both a better 
environment and clean, green jobs for Delaware residents.   
 

There is reason for hope. The unprecedented, direct assault on 
our environment by the current Governor (and others in elected 
office) is awakening Delawareans.  We have seen the 
strengthening of partnerships with environmental and community 
groups to fight back. This has led to increased calls for compliance 
with our coastal zone regulations, an attempt to stop the killing of 
millions of fish at the refinery, and continued efforts to reduce 
climate change by fighting the ill-advised power plant in Newark.   
 

And Delawareans have responded. Indeed, we have seen a recent 
membership surge of about 10%, signaling to us that there are 
many others that share our conservation concerns.  We are 
receiving strong public support for our advocacy, and our actions, 
to hold corporate and government entities accountable.   
 

We will continue our efforts to advocate strongly for Delaware’s 
environment, but this is not possible without your continued 
support.   
 

We thank all of you for standing with Audubon in our fight to 
ensure that the environmental improvements of the past 30 years 
are not reversed, as we continue to work toward long-needed 
protections, including for our critical, highest-quality wetlands. 
 

 
     Mark Martell, Delaware Audubon President   

  
 
 
 
 
 

   Mary Beth Coté                          
 

Delaware Audubon sincerely thanks Mary Beth Coté 
for volunteering to serve as our Treasurer.   
 

Mary Beth grew up in rural south-central New York 
State, where she developed a love of nature and 
animals, particularly birds. As a young adult, she was 
teased that she always had a pair of binoculars around 
her neck. Wherever she’s lived, she has joined the 
local birding organizations; here, she is a member of 
the Delmarva Ornithological Society as well as 
Audubon. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For forty-six years she taught mathematics on the high 
school and college levels. Shortly after moving to 
Delaware in 1986, she taught at Goldey-Beacom 
College in the computer and mathematics department. 
When the Charter School of Wilmington opened in 
1996, she taught mathematics there until she retired 
in 2012. Mary Beth is currently serving as Treasurer of 
the Delaware Council of Teachers of Mathematics, a 
position she has held since 2008. When she saw that 
the Delaware Audubon Society needed a Treasurer, 
she thought, “That’s something I can do to help!” 
 

Retirement has opened up time for Mary Beth to 
extend her volunteer service, much of which takes 
place through her church. With her husband, she loves 
taking trips in their trailer. In fact, Mary Beth can be 
seen in the picture (above) enjoying her favorite spot 
in Newfoundland, Cape St. Mary’s Ecological Reserve, 
looking down on a multitude of Great Gannets, Black-
Legged Kittiwakes, Common Murre, Razor-Billed 
Murre and Eagles. She also enjoys gardening, kayaking, 
and playing her dulcimer.   
 
 

   

Join Audubon Now! 
                               

INTRODUCTORY MEMBERSHIP OFFER 
For $20.00 receive membership in both the  

National Audubon Society and the Delaware Audubon Society. 
This form is for new memberships only – NO RENEWALS. 

 

Name     _____________________________________________ 
 

Address _____________________________________________ 
 

City _______________________ State _____ Zip ____________ 
 

Phone (___) ______________ Email: ______________________ 
 

  Please do not share my contact information with other organizations. 
 

Audubon magazine is published 6 times per year. Your gift to Audubon is 
tax-deductible except for the amount allocated to Audubon magazine 
($7.50) for a one year membership. Please allow 6 - 8 weeks to receive 
your first issue. 
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National Audubon Society 
PO Box 422250 
Palm Coast, FL 32142-2250 
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AUDUBON’S NEWEST CITIZEN SCIENCE PROGRAM:  

   Hummingbirds at Home  
Watching hummingbirds is a favorite pastime for many 
birders and gardeners alike. These aerial wonders are 
fascinating and endearing as they flit about and feed on 
flowers and at feeders, visiting our yards and parks on 
their migration journeys during the spring. 
 

Their small size belies their toughness – many 
hummingbirds migrate long distances and must eat 
several times their weight in nectar daily to stay alive. 
Their accelerated metabolism may keep hummingbirds 
moving at impressive speeds, but also means they live on 
the edge, consistently within hours of starving to death if 
they don’t find food. 
 

To live such high energy lifestyles, hummingbirds must 
sync their migration and nesting times with the flowering 
of nectar-bearing plants. Climate change threatens to 
throw off this delicate balance, with unknown 
repercussions for hummingbirds. We know that scientific 
research will be essential for helping us understand how 
climate change is affecting hummingbirds and for learning 
what we can do about it. But it’s not that simple. 
Collecting the necessary scientific data across large areas 
is difficult and costly. 
 

Since the spring of 2013, over 9,200 volunteers have 
shared over 26,000 observations of feeding 
hummingbirds with Audubon through our newest citizen 
science program, Hummingbirds at Home. The purpose of 
this innovative program is to gather data that will help us 
better understand how changing flowering patterns and 
supplemental feeding by people relate to the timing of 
hummingbird migration and breeding success, and how 
hummingbirds are impacted by feeders, non-native 
nectar sources in gardens, shifting flowering times, and 
climate change. 

Since nectar is a critical resource for 
hummingbirds, fueling their ability to breed after 
migration, Audubon’s Hummingbirds at Home 
program asks people to document what flowering 
plants the hummingbirds are feeding on in their 
backyards as well as whether hummingbird feeders 
are supplied and used. The ultimate goal of 
Hummingbirds at Home will be to develop a series 
of region-specific recommendations to help 
hummingbird lovers make their gardens and 
“patches” better stocked with nutrient-rich nectar 
sources, especially during the critical post-
migration and breeding seasons. 
 

In this family-friendly program, participants log 
hummingbird sightings and the flowering plants or 
feeders they visit online and with free mobile 
technology or via desktop computers.  Participants 
can record surveys of their yards, as well as logging 
how often hummingbirds visit their nectar foods. 
As sightings are reported, participants can also 
view hummingbird sightings on the website in near 
real time!   
 

To learn more about this exciting citizen science 
project, go to: www.hummingbirdsathome.org   
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LANDSCAPING FOR WILDLIFE… 

   Backyard Tips for Spring  
 

• Set your lawn mower height to 3 inches or higher to promote healthy growth. 
Remove the clippings box and let your clippings act as a mulch for your lawn. 
• Fill your hummingbird feeders. The jewels will soon arrive. Dissolve one part sugar 
into four parts boiling water. Cool the mixture before setting it out for the birds. 
Remember to clean your feeder every 2-3 days under hot running water. 
• When preparing your garden, don’t forget to plant late-blooming nectar plants for 
migrating monarch butterflies. 
• Install a water drip or fountain mist to attract birds to your birdbath. Change the 
water in your birdbath regularly and keep it filled. 
• Keep your cats indoors. 

   
 

You can hear them inside your house all 
year round. I keep a baby monitor outside 
my house where it is protected from the 
weather.  It is late winter as I write this, 
and I recently enjoyed a cardinal singing 
at sunrise. I hear the geese migrating. 
After a summer rain I like to hear the 
frogs singing.  On a hot summer night, 
when the air conditioning is on, I can hear 
the chorus of insects around the house. 
     

– Ellen Wright 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 
 

Delmarva Birding Weekend 
  April 24—27 
 

The Delmarva Birding Weekend is one of the most 
popular birding events in the mid-Atlantic region. 
Participants can enjoy a number of excursions during 
the daytime, nighttime, aboard a boat, or even while 
canoeing or kayaking. Each excursion is priced 
separately. 
   

For more information, visit: www.delmarvabirding.org 

 

Queen Anne’s County, Maryland 
Birding Weekend 
  May 2–4 
 

A full weekend of birding for both avid and beginning birders. 
There will be boat tours, walks, lectures, kayak tours and 
more.  Each excursion is priced separately, and advance 
registration is required.  This event is based at the Chesapeake 
Bay Environmental Center, located at 600 Discovery Lane, 
Grasonville, MD. (Drive Time: 1 hour from Dover; 1 ½ hours 
from Wilmington)  
 

For more information, visit: 
www.bayrestoration.org/recreation/birding 

 

Tri-State Bird Rescue 
Annual Open House 
  Sunday, May 4 
  11:00 am – 4:00 pm 
 

Tucked away in the woods off White Clay Creek is the 
best friend a bird ever had. It’s a small facility solving 
big problems for nearly 3,000 injured, orphaned, and 
oiled birds a year. It’s called Tri-State Bird Rescue & 
Research and, for one day only, you can have a 
backstage pass at its annual open house. They will offer 
self-guided tours of the Frink Center for Wildlife, a 
variety of outdoor and wildlife exhibitor tables 
(including Delaware Audubon), and activities for 
children.   
 

Thanks to the support of sponsors, this event is free. 
However, they welcome cash gifts and donations of 
paper towels and single-ply white toilet paper, which 
are used to make nests for baby birds! 
 

Tri-State Bird Rescue is located at 110 Possum Hollow 
Road, Newark, DE 19711.   
 

For more information, visit: www.tristatebird.org 

Binoculars 
 

Binoculars are usually described by two numbers—for example, 
8x32. The first number refers to the magnification power of the 
binoculars. The second number describes the size of the objective 
lens (in mm), which controls how much light enters the 
binoculars.  
 

For beginners, Audubon recommends 8x32 or 8x42. With too 
much magnification (10 or 12), binoculars will be hard to hold 
steady. With too small of an objective lens (<32), there will not be 
enough light to form a clear image in less than ideal lighting, and 
binoculars with larger objectives tend to be heavier.  
 

Remember, you get what you pay for, and binoculars are no 
exception. A good pair can last a decade or more with proper care 
and handling. Be sure to try them before you buy them, and plan 
to spend some time getting used to using them.  

Snowy Owl illustration by {ǘŜǾŜƴ 5Ω!Ƴŀǘƻ 

  to Reduce Global Warming 
 

 Buy recycled.  Most of us participate in curbside recycling, but 

that’s only part of the equation.  It’s important to keep the cycle 
going by purchasing recycled products whenever possible. Look for a 
high percentage of recycled content, and the term “post-consumer,” 
which means that the material was made from recyclables collected 
from consumers or businesses. (Many “recycled” products use only 
waste recovered during the normal manufacturing process.) 
 

 Change your light bulbs.  As you may know, traditional 

incandescent light bulbs are being phased out.  That’s great news for 
the environment – and your wallet.  New energy-efficient light bulbs 
may come with a higher initial price, but will save you money in the 
long term due to reduced energy use and a longer lifespan.  You will 
find three main types of energy-efficient light bulbs: halogen, 
compact fluorescent (CFL), and LED.  The best of these technologies 
is the light-emitting diode (LED).  Residential LEDs use at least 75% 
less energy, and last 25 times longer, than incandescent lighting.  
Plus, unlike CFLs, LEDs don’t contain toxic mercury. 



 

 

   2013 Annual Meeting 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Above: Delaware Audubon Conservation Chair Dave Carter (left) 
ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ±ƛŎ {ƛƴƎŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ /ƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǘƛƻƴ !ǿŀǊŘ ς a 
vintage soap box. 

Above: Vic Singer mingles with guests during the social portion of 
the evening. 
Below: Delaware Audubon Board Member Matt DelPizzo and his 
ǿƛŦŜ [ƛƴŘŀ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ 5ƛƴƴŜǊΦ 
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We honored Victor “Vic” Singer with the Delaware Audubon 
Conservation Award at our 2013 Annual Meeting, held 
December 6th at Film Brothers in downtown Wilmington.  Mr. 
Singer was recognized for his long-time advocacy on behalf of 
the historic Coastal Zone Act. 
 

The meeting also featured a social, a buffet dinner, and a silent 
auction to raise funds for Delaware Audubon’s educational 
programs. 
 

During the brief business portion of the meeting, Barbara 
Welsh-Rosenblum, Asha Iyengar, and Fred Breukelman were 
elected to serve on the Board through 2016. Mark Martell, Mr. 
Breukelman, and Ellen Wright were re-elected as officers.  Mr. 
Martell introduced the society’s new treasurer, Mary Beth Coté. 
 

Conservation Chair Dave Carter presented a report on the 
conservation and advocacy activities of the past year, ranging 
from efforts to alert the public about fish kills at the Delaware 
City Refinery to activities related to Prime Hook National 
Wildlife Refuge, plans for a power plant at the University of 
Delaware, and issues around sea level rise.  He also discussed an 
upcoming advocacy training program, which will hopefully be 
part of an ongoing series provided by Delaware Audubon and 
our friends at the Sierra Club. 
 

Retired structural engineer Vic Singer spent much of his career 
proudly talking about the amount of time he spent on his soap 
box, advocating for a variety of environmental causes – 
including protection of the Coastal Zone Act.  In honoring Mr. 
Singer, Delaware Audubon presented him with a real, antique 
soapbox (see picture above right), with an engraved plaque. 
 

He discussed how – sometimes accidentally – he got involved in 
a variety of causes and then stuck with them to see results.  Vic 
says that the key to success is knowing more about an issue 
than your opponents, using that information to embarrass 
them, and never being afraid to get someone fired.  His 
comments were motivating to the guests in attendance, 
including several college students who are just learning the art 
of environmental advocacy.  
 

Carter said “Vic has demonstrated that long-term persistence 
and determination are what make a difference.”  And he added 
that “throughout both his professional and civic life, Vic has 
always set a standard for the highest level of ethical conduct.” 
  

Martell said Singer’s “50 years of commitment to advocacy for 
the public good is an inspiration to all members of the Delaware 
Audubon Society.”  

 



 

 

IN MEMORIAM… 
 

Dr. Albert S. Matlack 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dr. Albert S. Matlack, a longtime president of the Society of 
Natural History of Delaware, was the 2003 recipient of 
Delaware Audubon's Conservation Award.  
 

As the Society of Natural History's president, he organized 
monthly trips to educate the public about environmental 
issues. He arranged trips to explore such phenomena as 
superfund sites, invasive plant species in Delaware, 
landscaping with native plants, the advantages of cluster 
housing, sustainable sources of energy, the pitfalls of beach 
replenishment and visits to the varied habitats of Delaware. 
 

To many people, the words “green” and “chemistry” would 
seem to be at odds with each other. Dr. Matlack not only 
found nothing contradictory in the terms, but was one of a 
growing number of green chemistry's formidable and vocal 
proponents. He was an adjunct professor in the 
Department of Chemistry at the University of Delaware. He 
was also a fellow of the American Association for the 
Advancement of Science and a member of the American 
Chemical Society. Originally from Virginia, he moved to 
Delaware after graduate school. 
 

Reflecting on a lifetime of work and service which included 
more than 130 U.S. and foreign patents, Dr. Matlack 
regarded the publication of Introduction to Green Chemistry 
as his greatest achievement. He wrote the textbook for his 
students at the University of Delaware. 
 

His facility with facts and figures did not preclude his having 
an artist's appreciation for the beauties of nature and a 
preservationist's heart.  
 

Dr. Matlack died peacefully in November 2013 at the age of 
90.  In a message to the environmental community, his two 
sons wrote this message:  

“Dad was physically slowed in his last few years, but his 
passion for the environment and the effort he focused 
upon conservation were in no way diminished. His life 
was an energetic and productive one, made possible 
and greatly enriched by his years of interactions with 
the many other people in Delaware devoted to 
environmental causes. He derived both pleasure and 
satisfaction from working with you. There is no question 
that he would derive comfort from knowing that you 
continue your efforts.”  

 
 

Howard Pyle Brokaw 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Howard Pyle Brokaw, grandson of the great American artist 
Howard Pyle, contributed to the fields of ornithology and bird 
conservation for most of his life. A passionate birder and 
inveterate traveler, he retired in the 1970s from a 
distinguished career in business to devote more time to the 
non-profit sector.  
 

He served as chairman of the boards of trustees of the 
Academy of Natural Sciences of Philadelphia (1981-1985) and 
the American Bird Conservancy (1994-2002). He served as a 
founding trustee of the Roger Tory Peterson Institute, as 
treasurer of the International Council for Bird Preservation, 
and as president of the Delmarva Ornithological Society. In 
addition, he served two seven-year terms on the governing 
board of the National Audubon Society. 
   

In 1978, Brokaw was Project Director and Editor for the 
Council of Environmental Quality's book, Wildlife in America. 
One of his most important contributions from a Delaware 
perspective was his role as editorial consultant in the 
production of Birds of Delaware, described as “an account of 
not just breeders but of all occurrences of bird species in 
Delaware.” He enjoyed working and birding with Russ 
Peterson and Roger Tory Peterson. 
 

Brokaw was honored with the Delaware Audubon Society 
Conservation Award in 2011. When asked what his advice 
would be for future generations, Howard said, “Knowledge of 
the environment is important. We need to preserve the 
environment for humankind to learn from, to use, and to 
enjoy. As time goes on there is increasing pressure to use the 
environment for profit. [That desire] must be controlled for 
the continued existence of people.” 
 

Howard P. Brokaw died in December 2013 at the age of 97.  
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Delaware Audubon 
  56 W. Main Street, Suite 212 B 
  Christiana, DE 19702-1500 

 
 

Delaware Audubon is a chapter of the National Audubon 
Society, but we receive only a small portion of your 

membership dues. We are truly reliant on you ς our local 
members and supporters ς to fund our efforts: 

 

 – like the Audubon Adventures program in  

Delaware middle schools, or our Piping Plover Suite music 
education program. 

 

 ς Delaware Audubon testifies 

at hearings and public meetings, and is involved in litigation to 
ensure environmental regulations are enforced. 

 

Donations are tax-deductible. Make checks payable to  
ά5ŜƭŀǿŀǊŜ !ǳŘǳōƻƴ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅΣέ or donate with a credit 

card at: www.delawareaudubon.org/donate 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Now you can support the work of the Delaware 
Audubon Society – and wear our logo! Buy  

t-shirts, tote bags, and more.  Just visit our web site 
at www.delawareaudubon.org and look for the  
“Merchandise” link on the left side of the page. 

 

Lights Out! 
Wilmington 
 

Hundreds of birds are killed each year in Wilmington as 
a result of impacting tall buildings at full speed.  This is 
largely due to city lights that cause migrating birds to 
become disoriented.  
 

Please support our efforts to conserve energy and help 
save vulnerable migrating birds by encouraging 
downtown building owners and tenants to turn off non-
essential lights at night.  By eliminating non-essential 
interior and exterior lighting in large buildings, we can 
cut down on CO2 emissions, save money, and help 
protect birds. 
 

Learn more at: www.lightsoutwilm.com 
 

Lights Out! Wilmington is a campaign sponsored by the 
Delmarva Ornithological Society and supported by 
Delaware Audubon and other organizations.   

Common Loon illustration by {ǘŜǾŜƴ 5Ω!Ƴŀǘƻ 


